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order. 
THE CLERK: 

Turning to Calendar Page 4, correction, Calendar 
Page 1, Calendar 95, File 44, S.B. 1069 An Act 
Concerning Minor Changes to the Insurance Statutes. 
Favorable Report of the Committee on Insurance. The 
Clerk is in possession of two amendments. 
THE CHAIR: 

Senator Bozek. 
SEN. BOZEK: 

Madam President, I move the Joint Committee's 
Favorable Report and passage of the bill. 
THE CHAIR: 

The question is on passage. Will you remark? 
SEN. BOZEK: 

Madam President, this bill makes technical changes 
to the insurance statutes concerning electronic filing 
to the National Association of Insurance Commissioners. 
It deals with the mergers of domesticated insurance 

companies that are merged with foreign companies but 
deal with those that are domiciled in Connecticut and 
deals with the Commission's authority concerning 
improper business conduct. 

Along with that, Madam President, I have an 
amendment, LC05721. If it could be called, LC05721. 
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THE CLERK: 
LC05721 which will be designated Senate Amendment 

Schedule "A". It is offered by Senator Bozek of the 6th 
District. 
THE CHAIR: 

Senator Bozek. 
SEN. BOZEK: 

Madam President, I move for its adoption and leave 
to discuss it. 
THE CHAIR: 

The question is on adoption. Please proceed. 
SEN. BOZEK: 

Madam President, last year we adopted a bill which 
would, intended to expand the small business group to 
allow for health insurance from 2 to 50 which originally 
existed to a group of I to '50 and for different reasons. 

The one group stood by itself. There was a group 
of only one individuals and the 2 to 50 stood. This 
amendment shall correct that and allow the group to be 1 
to 50 for health insurance products. 
THE CHAIR: 

The question is on adoption. Will you remark 
further? Will you remark further? If not, I will try 
your minds. All those in favor indicate by saying 
"aye". 
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ASSEMBLY: 
Aye. 

THE CHAIR: 
Opposed, "nay"? The ayes have it. ^The amendment 

is adopted. Will you remark further on. the bill as 
amended. 
SEN. BOZEK: 

Y.es, Madam President. I yield to Senator Sullivan. 
THE CHAIR: 

Senator Sullivan, do you accept the yield? 
SEN. SULLIVAN: 

I do, Madam President. Thank you. The Clerk is in 
possession of LC06991. I would ask that that amendment 
be called. 
THE CLERK: 

LC06991 which will be designated Senate Amendment 
Schedule "B". It is offered'by Senator Sullivan of:the 
5th District, 
THE CHAIR: 

Senator Sullivan. 
SEN. SULLIVAN: 

Thank you, Madam President. I move adoption of the 
amendment and request permission to summarize. 
THE CHAIR: 

Please proceed. 
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SEN. SULLIVAN: 
Thank you. This amendment will add one bit of 

historical and analytical information with respect to 
the coverage of mental health in the reports that are 
already required and will provide some additional basis 
for judging the effectiveness or ineffectiveness of 
coverage .in Connecticut. 
THE CHAIR: 

The question is on adoption. Will you remark 
further? Will you remark further? If not, all those -in 
favor indicate by saying "aye". 
ASSEMBLY: 

Aye. 
THE CHAIR: 

Opposed, "nay"? The ayes have it. The amendment 
is adopted. Will you remark further on the bill as 
amended? Senator Bozek. 
SEN. BOZEK: 

Madam President, I move without, without 
disagreement I move it to the Consent Calendar. 
THE CHAIR: 

Motion is to refer this item to the Consent 
Calendar. Without objection, so ordered. 
THE CLERK: 

Calendar Page 4, Calendar 219, File 263, S.B. 1393 
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THE CHAIR: 
Have all members voted? If all members have voted, 

the machine will be locked. The Clerk please announce 
the tally. 
THE CLERK: 

Motion is on passage of H.B. 6954 as amended. 
Total number votiigj 34; necessary for passage, 18. 

Those voting "yea", 34; those voting "nay", 0. Those 
absent and not voting, 2. 
THE CHAIR: 

The bill is passed. '' 
! • • •• . = = = = = ...II • 

Senator Jepsen. 
SEN. JEPSEN: 

Thank you, Madam President. An item was recently 
placed on the Consent Calendar, Page 4, Calendar 205. I 
would ask that this item be taken off the Consent 
Calendar and be marked PR. 

Madam President, I was in error. 
THE CHAIR: 

Senator Jepsen. 
SEN. JEPSEN: 

The bill that I would like taken off Consent would Sft iObS 
be from Page 1, Calendar 95. It was placed on the 
Consent Calendar. I would take it off the Consent 
Calendar and PR that bill. 
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The bill I referred to, Page 4, Calendar 205 had 
been passed temporarily and it should just remain passed 
temporarily. 

I would also ask, there's been a request that we 
remove Calendar 219 from the Consent Calendar and 1 
would ask that be passed temporarily._ 

Finally, Madam President, Page 9, Calendar 435, 
S.B.. 1148 I move to refer this item to the Committee on 
Commerce and Exports. 
THE CHAIR: 

The motion is to refer this item to the Committee 
on Commerce. Without objection, so ordered. 

Madam President, if rhe Clerk could continue with 
the Call of the Calendar. 
THE CLERK: 

Calendar Page 15, Calendar .159, File 135, 
Substitute for S.B. 1096 An Act Concerning the Licensing 
of Insurance Producers. Favorable Report of the 
Committee on Insurance, Government Administration and 
Elections and Judiciary. The Clerk is in possession of 
amendments. 
THE CHAIR: 

Senator Bozek. 
SEN. BOZEK: 

Madam President, I move the Joint Committee's 
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Calling from Senate Calendar for Thursday, May 31, 
2001, Favorable Report, Calendar Page 2, Calendar 95, 
File 44, S.B. 1069 An Act Concerning Minor Changes to 
the Insurance Statutes, as amended by Senate Amendment 
Schedules "A" and "B". Favorable Report of the 
Committee on Insurance. The Clerk is in possession of 
amendments. 
THE CHAIR: 

Senator Bozek. 
SEN. BOZEK: 

Mr. President, I want to, I'd like to reconsider 
S.B. 1069. 
THE CHAIR: 

No objection. 
SEN. BOZEK: 

I want to, Mr. President. 
THE CHAIR: 

Yes, Senator Bozek. 
SEN. BOZEK: 

I want to reconsider Amendment "A" on 1069. 
THE CHAIR: 

Senator Bozek, I believe it's necessary for you to 
move the bill first. 
SEN. BOZEK: 

Mr. President, I'd like to move, we've already 
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covered this bill so I'm not sure of the exact format, 
but let me move to accept the Joint Committee's 
Favorable Report on S.B. 1069 and move for its passage. 
THE CHAIR: 

The question is on passage. Will you remark 
further? 
SEN. BOZEK: 

Mr. Chairman, we've discussed this before and we 
PTd it. I'd like to reconsider Amendment "A" which 
we've adopted before, which was, I believe, it was 5721. 
THE CHAIR: 

Senator Bozek, were you on the prevailing side in 
that matter? 
SEN. BOZEK: 

Yes, Mr. President. 
THE CHAIR: 

All right. Then I believe you may proceed. 
SEN. BOZEK: 

Mr. President, I want to move to reject Amendment 
"A" . 
THE CHAIR: 

The question is on rejection of Amendment "A". Can 
I try your minds? Oh, Senator McKinney. Nobody wishes 
to speak or comment. We'll try your minds. Those in 
favor "aye". 
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ASSEMBLY: 
Aye. 

THE CHAIR: 
Opposed? So ordered. 

SEN. BOZEK: 
One second, Mr. President. 

THE CHAIR: 
The amendment is rejected, Amendment "A". 

SEN. BOZEK: 
Mr. President, if there's no objection, I move this 

to the Consent Calendar. 
THE CHAIR: 

So ordered, without objection. 
The Senate will stand at ease for a moment, please. 

THE CLERK: 
Turning to Page 9, Calendar 533, File 592 and 829, 

Substitute for H.B. 7013 An Act Concerning Crime 
Prevention and a State Prevention Council, as amended by 
House Amendment Schedule "A". Favorable Report of the 
Committees on Judiciary, Appropriations, Government 
Administration and Elections and Legislative Management. 
SEN. COLEMAN: 

Mr. President. 
THE CHAIR: 

Yes, Senator Coleman. 

ootfis 20 
Thursday, May 31, 2001 



003006 
pat 71 
Senate Thursday, May 31, 2001 

take up the order of the day. This was the order of the 
day. Actually, I'm going to call for the Consent 
Calendar, but after we call the Consent Calendar, I'd 
ask the Clerk go back to Page 9, Calendar 59 and 
continue from there through the Call of the Calendar. 
So if the Clerk would call the Consent Calendar at this 
time. 
THE CLERK: 

Mr. Clerk, would you first announce a roll call 
vote on the Consent Calendar and then call those items. 
THE CLERK: 

^ An immediate roll call has been ordered in the 
Senate on the Consent Calendar. Will all Senators 
please return to the Chamber. 

An immediate roll call has been ordered in the 
Senate on the Consent Calendar. Will all Senators 
please return to the Chamber. 

An immediate roll call has been ordered in the 
Senate on the Consent Calendar. Will all Senators 
please return to the Chamber. 

An immediate roll call has been ordered in the 
Senate on the Consent Calendar. Will all Senators 
please return to the Chamber. 

Madam President, the First Consent Calendar begins 
on Calendar Page 2, Calendar 95, S.B. 1069. 
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Calendar Page 9, Calendar 531, Substitute for H.B. 
6569. 

And Calendar 533, ̂ Substitute for H.B. 7013. 
Madam President, that completes the First Consent 

Calendar. 
THE CHAIR: 

Thank you, Sir. Would you once again call for a 
roll call vote. The machine will be opened. 
THE CLERK: 

The Senate is now voting by roll call on the 
Consent Calendar. Will all Senators please .return to 
the Chamber. 

The Senate is now voting by roll call on the 
Consent Calendar. Will all Senators please return to 
the Chamber. 
THE CHAIR: 

Have all members voted? Have all members voted? 
If all members have voted, the machine will be locked. 
The Clerk please announce the tally. 
THE CLERK: 

Motion is on adoption of Consent Calendar No. 1. 
Total number voting 36; necessary for adoption, 19. 

Those voting "yea", 36; those voting "nay", 0. Those 
absent and not voting, 0. 
THE CHAIR: 
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The Consent-Calendar is adopted. 
THE CLERK: 

Turning to Calendar Page 9, Matters Returned from 
Committee, Calendar 59, File 5, Substitute for S.B. 7 30 
An Act Concerning the Sunset Law. Favorable Report of 
the Committee on Government Administration and Elections 
and Legislative Management. When the matter was last 
before us, Senate Amendment Schedule "A" was withdrawn 
and LC08 008 was called and designated Senate Amendment 
Schedule "B". 
SEN. FONFARA: 

Madam President, 
THE CHAIR: 

Senator Fonfara. Senator Fonfara, just a moment 
please. (GAVEL) Ladies and gentlemen. Senator 
Fonfara. 
SEN. FONFARA: 

Thank you, Madam President. Madam President, I 
move for acceptance of the Joint Committee's Favorable 
Report and passage of the bill. 
THE CHAIR: 

The question is on passage. Will you remark? 
SEN. FONFARA: 

Yes, Madam President. At this time I'd like to 
yield to Senator Gunther. 
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CLERK: 
S.B. 1226, as amended by Senate Amendment "A" in 

.concurrence with the Senate 
Total Number Voting 145 
Necessary for Passage 73 
Those voting Yea 145 
Those voting Nay 0 
Those absent and not Voting 5 

DEPUTY SPEAKER HYSLOP: 
Ti?JL_kill? as amended passes ̂  
Clerk, please call Calendar 598. 

CLERK: 
On page 19, Calendar 598,^S.B. 1069, AN ACT 

CONCERNING MINOR CHANGES TO THE INSURANCE STATUTES. 
Favorable report of the committee on Insurance and 

Real Estate. 
DEPUTY SPEAKER HYSLOP: 

Representative Jarjura. 
REP. JARJURA: (7 4TH) 

Thank you, Mr. Speaker. Mr. Speaker, I move 
acceptance of the joint committee's favorable report and 
passage of the bill, in concurrence with the Senate. 
DEPUTY SPEAKER HYSLOP: 

The question is on acceptance and passage, in 
concurrence with the Senate. 
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Will you remark further? 
REP. JARJURA: (74TH) 

Thank you, Mr. Speaker. Mr. Speaker, the 
underlying bill is a technical bill that the Department, 
the Insurance Department, who deals with these statutes 
on a day-to-day basis, has come up with a list of minor 
technical changes. 

The Senate has passed Senate "B", LCO number 6991. 
If the Clerk would please call and I be allowed to 

summarize. 
DEPUTY SPEAKER HYSLOP: 

Clerk, please call LCO 6991, previously designated 
Senate Amendment "B" and the Representative has asked 
leave to summarize. 
CLERK: 

LCO number 6991, Senate "B" offered by Senator 
Sullivan. 
DEPUTY SPEAKER HYSLOP: 

Representative Jarjura. 
REP. JARJURA: (74TH) 

Yes. Thank you, Mr. Speaker. Mr. Speaker, what 
Senate "B" does is add the requirement of utilization 
review decisions involving mental and nervous 
conditions. 

I think it was also an issue before the Public 
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Health Committee. They had reported out substitute H.B. 
5701 and I think this adds to our technical changes in 
the insurance statutes. 

I move for passage. 
DEPUTY SPEAKER HYSLOP: 

The question is on adoption of Senate "B". Will 
you remark on Senate "B"? Will you remark' on Senate 
"B"? 

If not, we'll try your minds. 
All those in favor, signify by saying aye. 

REPRESENTATIVES: 
Aye. 

DEPUTY SPEAKER HYSLOP: 
All those opposed. The ayes have it. Senate "B" is 

adopted. 
Will you remark further on the bill, as amended? 

Will you remark further on the bill, as amended? 
Representative Klarides. 

REP. KLARIDES: (114TH) 
Thank you, Mr. Speaker. I would like to associate 

my comments with my esteemed House Chairman of the 
Insurance Committee. This does make technical and minor 
changes to the insurance statutes. And I urge adoption. 
DEPUTY SPEAKER HYSLOP: 

Will you remark — Representative Prelli. 
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REP. PRELLI: (63RD) 
Thank you, Mr. Speaker. Mr. Speaker, in line 46, 

you're making — through you, Mr. Speaker, a question to 
Representative Jarjura. 
DEPUTY SPEAKER HYSLOP: 

Please phrase your question. 
REP. PRELLI: (63RD) 

Yes. Thank you, Mr. Speaker. Representative 
Jarjura, on line 46, you're changing the Insurance 
Commissioner to just Commissioner. Could you tell us 
which commissioner that is and why the change is made? 

Through you, Mr. Speaker. 
DEPUTY SPEAKER HYSLOP: 

Representative Jarjura. 
REP. JARJURA: (74TH) 

Thank you, Mr. Speaker. Just give me one second 
and I'm going to pull that out. 

Mr. Speaker. 
DEPUTY SPEAKER HYSLOP: 

Representative Jarj ura. 
REP. JARJURA: (7 4TH) 

Yes. Through you to Representative Prelli. Is that 
line 46 of the amendment or the underlying bill? 
DEPUTY SPEAKER HYSLOP: 

Representative Prelli. 
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REP. PRELLI: (63RD) 
Through you, Mr. Speaker. It's line 46 of the 

underlying bill. 
DEPUTY SPEAKER HYSLOP: 

Representative Jarjura. 
REP. JARJURA: (74TH) 

Mr. Speaker. 
DEPUTY SPEAKER HYSLOP: 

Representative Jarjura. 
REP. JARJURA: (74TH) 

Through you. I'm sure it refers to the Insurance 
Commissioner. 
DEPUTY SPEAKER HYSLOP: 

Representative Prelli. 
REP. PRELLI: (63RD) 

Thank you, Mr. Speaker. And I thank the gentleman 
for his answer. 
DEPUTY SPEAKER HYSLOP: 

Will you remark further on the bill, as amended? 
Will you remark further on the bill, as amended? 

If not, staff and guest to the Well of the House. 
The machine will be opened. 
CLERK: 

JThe House of Representatives is voting by roll 
call. Members to the Chamber. The House is voting by 
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roll call. Members to the Chamber. 
DEPUTY SPEAKER HYSLOP: 

Will you remark further on the bill, as amended? 
Will you remark further on the bill, as amended? Excuse 
me. 

Have all members voted? If all members have voted, 
please check the machine to make sure your vote is 
properly recorded. 

The machine will be locked and the Clerk will take 
a tally. One of those rare occasions. 

The Clerk will announce the tally. 
CLERK: 

S.B. 1069, as amended by Senate Amendment "B" in 
concurrence with the Senate 

Total Number Voting 147 
Necessary for Passage 74 
Those voting Yea 147 
Those voting Nay 0 
Those absent and not Voting 3 

DEPUTY SPEAKER HYSLOP: 
The bill, as amended passes. 

— — 1 -.•• . . . . . . . . . . 

Will the Clerk please call Calendar 566. 
CLERK: 

On page 16, Calendar 566, Substitute for S.B. 1020, 
- — • • ••• • • ^ • • • " • ' ' " " • 1 — - - - ~ 

AN ACT CONCERNING THE PENALTY /OR FALSE STATEMENTS ON 
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PRESIDING CHAIRMEN: Senator Bozek 
Representative Jarjura 

COMMITTEE MEMBERS PRESENT: 
SENATORS: DeLuca, McDermott 
REPRESENTATIVES: Altobello, Dargan, Feltman, 

Fontana, Geragosian, 
Harkins, Klarides, Miner, 
Newton, Orefice, Stone, 
Tymniak 

SENATOR BOZEK: (Inaudible, mic not on) -- Cogswell, 
Commissioner. Thank you very much for coming this 
morning, Commissioner. You may proceed. 

Sf^lO.% S 3 J L 0 M SJL124L _ S J > . & & M & L . COMMISSIONER COGSWELL: Thank you, Senator Bozek. 
Before I start my testimony, I'd like to say that 
we have with us this morning a guest that I'd like 
to introduce, and that's Dr. Jue (phonetic), and 
he's here from the China Insurance Regulatory 
Commission, and he's here to -- he's with the 
Department for two months to see how we conduct our 
business and he's here to observe this morning 
these proceedings. Dr. Jue is with us today. 
(Applause). Thank you for that opportunity. 
Good morning, Senator Bozek and members of the 
Insurance and Real Estate Committee. 
I'm pleased to be here this morning to present the 
Insurance Department's legislative package and to 
answer any questions that you may have. 
The regulation of insurance is currently under 
review due to changes in federal law, technology 
and competitive pressures. The Department's bills 
are, for the most part, responses to these changes. 
The Gramm-Leach-Bliley Act, the financial 
modernization legislation passed by the Congress in 
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1999, mandates that a majority of states enact laws 
governing uniformity and reciprocity in the 
licensing of individuals and entities authorized to 
sell insurance. If states do not enact these laws 
by November 2002, a federal regulator will be 
established for the function of agent licensing. 
Our number one priority this year is to adopt SB 
1096, AN ACT CONCERNING THE LICENSING OF INSURANCE 
PRODUCERS. This proposed legislation modifies the 
licensure requirements for individuals and 
companies seeking to sell insurance in our state 
and meets the requirements set out in Gramm-Leach-
Bliley. 
A majority of the states are introducing similar 
legislation that was arrived at after months of 
discussions among regulators and representatives of 
the insurance industry, agent groups, and consumer 
representatives. The proposed legislation 
streamlines the licensing of agents, increases 
reciprocity with other states, and clarifies the 
extent and the nature of offenses that would 
disqualify an individual from obtaining or 
maintaining a license. We have had the opportunity 
to -- we have the opportunity to prove that states 
are very capable of modernizing insurance 
regulation while at the same time protecting the 
consumers and preserving a high moral and 
professional standard for individuals who engage in 
the business of insurance. 
I would like to ensure that Connecticut is able to 
maintain local regulation of insurance. 
SB 1059, AN ACT CONCERNING CONFIDENTIAL RECORDS OF 
THE INSURANCE DEPARTMENT, clarifies several 
statutes, nearly all of them concerning the 
financial oversight of insurers, to ensure the 
ability of the Insurance Commissioner.to maintain 
the confidentiality of sensitive insurance 
regulatory information and to facilitate the 
information sharing with other state, federal and 
international regulators and law enforcement 
officials. An explanation -- as explained more 
fully in the Department's written summary of the 
bill, the intention is not to take away citizens' 
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change allows full calendar year reports by the 
subject companies under Public Act 00-211. It 
facilitates the efficient development of meaningful 
comparisons between the information and other 
national and industry-wide statistics, which are 
generally maintained on a calendar year basis. 
SB 1069 is AN ACT CONCERNING TECHNICAL AND MINOR 
"CHANGES TO THE INSURANCE STATUTES. This proposal 
will make technical and minor changes to the 
insurance statutes. In an effort to save time, I 
have attached a section-by-section analysis to the 
end of my testimony. 
Also attached to my testimony are detailed 
summaries of four of the more complex bills for 
your information. 
Thank you for holding the hearing today on the 
Department's legislative proposals. I look forward 
to taking any questions that you may have. 

REP. JARJURA: Thank you, Commissioner. 
Any questions from the members of the committee? 
Representative Newton. 

REP. NEWTON: Good morning, Commissioner. 
COMM. COGSWELL: Good morning, Representative. 
REP. NEWTON: I noticed that you didn't -- in your 

testimony on certain bills, you didn't speak on 
proposed SB 408, AN ACT CONCERNING THE USE OF 
CREDIT HISTORY IN AUTOMOBILE INSURANCE RATING. 

COMM. COGSWELL: Um-hmm. 
REP. NEWTON: Do you know if that has -- or if insurance 

companies in our state use credit history as a way 
of determining someone's rate in the State of 
Connecticut? 

COMM. COGSWELL: Yes, Representative Newton. And we 
have provided written testimony on those proposed 
bills. Right now insurance companies in 
Connecticut are limited to certain credit events, 
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to look at it. And certainly if the Commission on 
Women is looking at that -- the Permanent 
Commission on the Status of Women -- I'd love to 
see that. So, I have no comment. I don't have any 
information on that. 

REP. FONTANA: Okay. Thank you. 
REP. WILLIS: You're welcome. 
REP. FONTANA: Thank you, Mr. Chairman. 
REP. JARJURA: Thank you for coming in. 
REP. WILLIS: My pleasure, sir. Enjoy your afternoon. 
REP. JARJURA: Thank you. Our next speaker is Bob 

Kehmna. Bob. 
BOB KEHMNA: Good afternoon, Representative Jarjura, 

Senator Bozek and members of the Insurance and Real 
Estate Committee. 
My name is Bob Kehmna. I'm President of the 
Insurance Association of Connecticut Trade 
Association representing insurers doing business 
here in the State. 

JiL For the record, I have submitted testimony in favor 
| of SB 1069 for the reasons previously enumerated by 
|L the Commissioner and others. We believe this is a 
| good bill and should pass. 
I" !;! I have also submitted on behalf of the American 

Council of Life Insurers testimony in support of 
the passage of 1096. I believe I misspoke earlier, 
it's 1096. 
I would like to comment though on a couple of 
statements that were made previously concerning 
this bill, specifically regarding the idea of 
licensure and the definition of who has to be 
licensed in the bill. 
To be clear, SB 1096 does not change in any way 
current practiceT TKere is, we submit, no reason 
to have a licensure requirement for performing 
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Testimony of the Connecticut Insurance Department 
Susan F. Cogswell, Commissioner 
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Senate Bill 1069 - An Act Concerning Minor Changes to the Insurance Statutes 

This is an Insurance Department bill which will make technical and minor changes to the 
insurance statutes, summarized as follows: 

Section 1 will amend Conn. Gen. Stat. § 38a-26(b) to allow the Insurance Commissioner as 
agent for service of legal process of foreign insurance companies, to send a copy of the legal 
process to the insurer's designee instead of sending the process to its corporate secretary if the 
insurer so instructs the Commissioner. , :: -

Section 2 will amend Conn. Gen. Stat. § 38a-53a to require insurers to file financial 
statements with the National Association of Insurance Commissioners (NAIC) in electronic form. 

Section 3 will amend Conn. Gen. Stat. § 38a-88(e) to replace the reference to the Insurance 
Commissioner with "Commissioner" (which is defined in § 38a-88(a)(I0) as the Commissioner of 
Economic and Community Development). This amendment will correct an oversight with respect 
to similar changes made to the statute governing the Connecticut insurance reinvestment funds by 
PA 97-292. 

Section 4 will amend Conn. Gen. Stat. § 38a-153 to provide that if a Connecticut domiciled 
insurer is to merge with a foreign insurer and the surviving insurer is the Connecticut domiciled 
insurer, then there is no requirement that the foreign insurer must first obtain a license to do 
business in Connecticut prior to the merger. 

Section 5 will amend Conn. Gen. Stat. § 38a-363 to make § 38a-17, concerning the 
authority of the Insurance Commissioner to order insurers to discontinue improper business activity 
(including the failure to adjust and pay losses and obligations when they become due), expressly 
applicable to self-insurers of private passenger motor vehicle liability. 

Section 6 will amend Conn. Gen. Stat. § 38a-947 to add one word to conform its provisions 
precisely with the NAIC Insurers Rehabilitation and Liquidation Model Act. The change is not 
substantive. It makes it abundantly clear that the existing authority of the liquidator of an insurance 
company to ask the Superior Court for authority to use unclaimed funds for distribution to approved 
claimants who have previously received a distribution from the estate of an insolvent insurer, or to 
use the funds for the administration of low or no asset insurer liquidation estates, is an alternative to 
the escheatment of such unclaimed funds. 
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Good morning Senator Bozek, Representative Jarjura, and members of the Insurance and Real 
Estate Committee. My name is Susan Cogswell and I am the Commissioner of the Connecticut 
Insurance Department. 

I am pleased to be here this morning to present the Insurance Department's legislative package 
and to answer any questions that you may have. 

The regulation of insurance is currently under review due to changes in federal law, technology " 
and competitive pressures. The Departments bills are for the most part responses to these 
changes. 

The Gramm-Leach-Bliley Act, the financial modernization legislation passed by Congress in 
1999, mandates that a majority of states enact laws governing uniformity and reciprocity in the 
licensing of individuals and entities authorized to sell insurance. If the states do not enact these 
laws by November 2002, a federal regulator will be established for the function of agent 
licensing. 

Our number one priority this year is the adoption of SB 1 0 9 6 - A n Act Concerning the 
Licensing of Insurance Producers. This proposed legislation modifies the licensure 
requirements for individuals and companies seeking a licetise to sell insurance in our state and 
meets the requirements set out in Gramm-Leach-Bliley. 

A majority of states are introducing similar legislation that was arrived after months of 
discussions among regulators and representatives of the insurance industry, agent groups and 
consumer representatives. The proposed legislation streamlines the licensing of agents, increases 
reciprocity with other states, and clarifies and extends the nature of offenses that would 
disqualify an individual from obtaining or maintaining a license. We have the opportunity to 
prove that the states are very capable of modernizing insurance regulation while, at the same 
time, protecting the consumers and preserving a high moral and professional standard for 
individuals who engage in the business of insurance. 

I would like to ensure that Connecticut is able to maintain local regulation of insurance. 

Senate Bill 1059- An Act Concerning Confidential Records of the Insurance Department 
clarifies several statutes - nearly all of them concerning the finacial oversight of insurers —to 
ensure the ability of the Insurance Commissioner to maintain the confidentiality of sensitive 
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insurance regulatory information and to faciliate information sharing agreements with other state, 
federal and international regulators and law enforcement officials. As explained more fully in 
the Department's written summary of Senate Bill 1059, the intention of this bill is not to take 
away citizens' access to public records. Rather, the bill seeks to preserve the confidentiality of 
Insurance Department records that by law are already confidential. 

The proposed revisions also make it clear that the Insurance Commissioner has the authority both 
to share and to receive confidential regulatory information. The sharing of confidential 
information among regulators becomes more important as we seek to define the functional 
regulation ;of banks, insurance companies and securities firms. 

Senate Bill 1247 would amend the Connecticut Life and Health Insurance Guaranty 
Association Act to conform its provisions to the National Association of Insurance 
Commissioners "Life and Health Insurance Guaranty Association Model Act." 

The NAIC has revised its model act after large life insurer insolvencies in the early 1990s 
demonstrated that some of the parts of the model act worked well and others did not. The ••• 
proposed changes are intended to make the Connecticut Life and Health Insurance Guaranty Act 
more workable and to clarify the authority and obligations of the guaranty association. It more 
clearly defines who and what are covered by the Act. 

SB 1060 - An Act Concerning Insurance Data Reporting Requirements, will enable the 
Insurance Department to be efficient in its use of current technology and proactive on behalf of 
consumers should a particular class of insurance experience cost or availability problems in the 
future. The commercial insurance data reporting requirements were triggered by the need to 
monitor cost and availability in the commercial market following market disruptions in the mid-
eighties. The market is significantly different today and new technology exists to enable the 
department to obtain current market data in order to monitor competition, cost and availability. 

^Senate Bill 1061 - Ah Act Concerning Insurance Fraud Reports, changes the date in which 
annual reports concerning insurance fraud are to be filed with the Commissioner from December 
15 to March 31. This change allows full calendar year reports by the subject companies under 
Public Act 00-211. It facilitates the efficient development of meaningful comparisons between 
this information and other national and industry-wide statistics, which are generally maintained 
on a calendar year basis. 

Senate Bill 1069 - An Act Concerning Technical and Minor Changes to the Insurance 
Statutes. This proposal will make technical and minor changes to the insurance statutes. In an 
effort to save time, I have attached a section-by-section analysis to the end of my testimony. 

Also attached to my testimony are detailed summaries of four of the more complex bills for your 
information. 

Thank you for holding a hearing on the department's legislative proposals. I look forward to 
taking any question that you may have at this time. 


